
ICAR-CIFE Celebrated Its 65th Foundation Day 

The 65th Foundation Day of ICAR-Central Institute of Fisheries Education, Mumbai was 

celebrated with great enthusiasm on 06 June 2025. Shri Ramaswamy N., IAS, Hon’ble 

Secretary, Animal Husbandry, Dairy Development and Fisheries was the Chief Guest and the 

Ho’ble MLA of Versova Assemble Constituency Shri Haroon Khan and Dr. Dilip Kumar, 

former Director of the Institute were the Guest of Honour. Dr. N.P. Sahu, Acting Director 

and Vice Chancellor, Shri Sanjay Bokolia, Joint Director (Administration) and Senior Registrar 

were also present in this occasion. Guest of honour Mr. Haroon Khan said that the Central 

Fisheries Education Institute is renowned in the field of fisheries in the entire country. This 

institute has done a lot of work in the field of fisheries in the last 65 years, which has greatly 

improved the livelihood of fishermen across India. The fisheries sector is further growing 

forward and this will also lead to the overall development of India. As an MLA, I will always 

be ready to help in the further development of this institute. The Chief Guest, at the outset, 

thanked all the officers/staff and students on the occasion of the 65th Foundation Day of 

the Institute. He said that it is well known that this institute holds a special place in the field 

of fisheries education and research and the Institute is always striving to create high quality 

human resources in the fisheries sector. He highlighted the importance of fisheries and 

aquaculture in the overall development of the country. He further said that fisheries 

resources play an important role in ensuring the economic progress of India and the 

nutritional security of the people of the country. He congratulated the institute for the 

exemplary work done to improve the socio-economic status of the fish farming community 

and requested that further more work needs to be carried out in this direction. Dr. N.P. 

Sahu, Acting Director, first of all thanked all the retired and present staff members and 

students of the Institute for their excellent services in making the Institute a centre of 

excellence for higher education in fisheries and aquaculture and also congratulated 

everyone on the 65th Foundation Day. He said that ICAR-Central Institute of Fisheries 

Education is a leading university in the field of fisheries and has continuously nurtured many 

eminent people, renowned scholars and capable leaders over the decades. This institute is 

playing an important role in the development of the country through its unique academic 

work, research and training programs. He also mentioned the contributions made by the 

institute in the field of fisheries in the development of Maharashtra and the achievements 

made in this regard and also the plans to be implemented by the institute in this direction in 

future. On this occasion, awards were presented to the staff members and students of the 

institute for excellent work and academic excellence and also to the winners of sports 

competitions. Shri Sanjay Bokolia, Joint Director (Administration) and Senior Registrar 

proposed the vote of thanks. After this, a cultural program called ‘Jal Tarang’ was also 

organized. 

  



      

 


